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Special Docket No. 07-16: Case No. 1537^ Motion to Continue and Motion to Shut-in

RE: Case No. 15370? Application to Revoke SWD-640 

Counsels:

I talked with Mr. Feldewert regarding Devon's response to OXY's motion to continue the case due to the volume of 
information being reviewed and prepared. I was unable to reach Mr. Bruce on Friday to setup a pre-hearing conference 
call on the continuance motion. However, Mr. Feldewert stated that in discussion with Mr. Bruce on Thursday, a 
mutual decision had been reached and that the continuance would be accepted. So to make it official, I agree with the 
continuance for the hearing. Please inform your witnesses that the case will be heard on March 1st (Tuesday) at 9AM in 
Porter. And please check to make sure that your witnesses can make it. OCD will post the notification of the new hearing 
date once everyone is sure of their schedule.

On the motion to shut-in the SWD well, Mr. Feldewert is going to talk with his client and respond next week. When OXY 
has responded, I'll contact the attorneys and set a time for a pre-hearing conference either by phone or at OCD 
depending on availability/preference. Hopefully, I can also get a confirmation of the March 1st date at the same time. 
Thanks. PRG

Phillip R. Goetze, PG 
Engineering and Geological Services Bureau 
Oil Conservation Division
New Mexico Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department
1220 South St. Francis Drive
Santa Fe, NM 87505 -
Direct: 505.476.3466
e-mail: phiHip.aoetze@state.nm.us
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